Minutes of the July 10, 2010 General meeting of the Windemere Lake & Landowners General meeting

The meeting was opened by Vice-president Barb Krig. The minutes of the June 12, 2010 general meeting were read and approved.

The treasurer's report showed \$11,763.34 in the General fund and \$11,939.12 in the Milfoil fund. The total is \$23,702.46. Recent payments were made to: \$300.00 donation to Camp Miller for the use of their building; \$200.00 annual dues to MN Waters; \$474.30 to the school for 2 buses and 2 drivers to take the 5<sup>th</sup> graders to the Fresh Water Fair in Pine City last May.

The membership report shows as of this day, we have 147 members.

## COMM REPORTS:

Brush: Dennis reported all is going well with this comm..

Roads: Shirley reported the third and last pick-up will be after Labor Day. Help is always welcome. Sand Lake area needs some walkers.

Get the Lead Out: The DNR is dropping this program due to lack of funds. We have very little, if any, tackle being brought in .

Education: We are questioning the utilization of the Fresh Water Ecology program in the 5<sup>th</sup> grade at Moose Lake School. Are the books being utilized as they should be? The program is costing us \$800.00 or more a year. Janette will look into this.

Lakes: This is a new committee we are forming

Sand: We are looking for a diver to go down and pull the small amount of milfoil found this year.

Sturgeon: Posters were put up around the community before July 4<sup>th</sup>. We will mail to all property owners (257) a poster, map and membership sheet. Shirley will stuff the envelopes, labels are made and final membership sheets will be printed July 12. The mailing will go out July 13. Dennis and Tom have knocked on doors of those w/on-shore milfoil to help them w/answers to their questions as to their next step. We need someone to visit Ray &Marge's and Edelweiss Resort as there are many there who use the lake but do not own property.

Island: We will print our packet materials on July 12 and stuff the bags on July 13 at the Senior Center. We are lining up walkers for a walk-around.

## PROGRAM:

Roger Hugill, supervisor of area fisheries, was our speaker. He covered the fish news in our three large lakes and also talked at length about what we can do to keep our lakes healthy and beautiful.

Next meeting is August 21 at the Camp at 9:00. It will be on Water Quality,. Our speakers will be Steve Heiskary and Sam Martin. We will also hold elections to our board Please consider becoming a board member.

A motion was made to adjourn. Motion passed. Minutes by Pauline Dee